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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, December 11, 2017

Present:
Claudia Abadia, Jason Cifra, Lisa Cook, Barbara Des Rochers, Barbara Godoy, Brenda Johnson, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Rowena Tomaneng, Hermia Yam, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr., John Saenz,
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1.   Agenda Review

	The agenda was reviewed by President Tomaneng. 
Attendees were reminded of the invitation to the Annual Holiday Party on Thursday, December 14th. The theme is BCC Gives. A communication will be sent out later today regarding the raffle prizes to incentivize the coat and monetary donations.  President Tomaneng noted that we continue to be plagued by the California fires and the impact in Southern California is on everyone’s mind as well. This is another option for making a donation from Berkeley City College (BCC).

	2. Review of Minutes

	Attendees were requested to review the November 13th meeting minutes.
Jennifer Lenahan motioned to approve the minutes.

Second by:  Lisa Cook
All in favor

Abstentions: None

Opposed:  None

	3. Guided Pathways Assessment

	Facilitated by: Lisa Cook and Barbara Godoy
Documents: 2017GuidedPathwaysBCCAssess, BerkeleyCityCollege_Self-Assessment_CCCGuidedPathways_FINALDRAFTDec4
The Guided Pathways Self-Assessment Tool document will be approved by the Board on Tuesday, December 12th. A summary of the process was provided. Dean Cook shared that the Ed Committee saw it a couple of times and it was reviewed at Chairs Council and Academic Senate, and also previously discussed at Roundtable.  On the Scale of Adoption, we assessed ourselves mostly in early adoption.  Dean Cook noted that we are aware of all of the things that we could be doing to work on Guided Pathways, and we have those pieces, but in many cases they are in siloes, not brought to scale, or not fully communicated across the campus. These were noted to be activities for the Guided Pathways plan that will be developed in the spring where they will talk about how to get from early adoption to full scale over five years.
In the final draft, there was one inclusion in the summary at the end which was to say that in our process we needed more inclusion of student voice.

President Tomaneng added that the other thing was that we attempted to do a survey to get more feedback and had close to 30 people responding. Moving forward, in addition to having deeper conversations with the students or the presentations, as we expand the cross-functional team, we also need to include classified representation in any cross-functional work.  She shared that when the Institutional Effectiveness Partnership Initiative (IEPI) workshops were scheduled they limited the number of people that we could send.  In communicating outward so that more of the campus knows has an understanding about Guided Pathways, we need to have classified, faculty and the students at the table in terms of the design and planning.
Classified Senate President, Jennifer Lenahan asked for clarification of President Tomaneng’s statement regarding adding classified wanting to know if it was for the cross-functional team. 
Response:  That was the team that went to the workshop and it had cross-functionality in it.  When we develop our plan we will broaden that out and define the responsible people who will be moving this forward. Some appointments may be requested from Classified Senate as well as ASBCC.
It was noted by Jennifer that she is finding that more of the programs that come out, now that they have the new categorical funding for veterans, has to tie back to Guided Pathways. Included in that is Student Equity, Basic Skills, and Student Success and Support Program (SSSP).
VPSS Jason Cifra commented that an added value of classified being included is that they can talk about how the student flow can be improved as we work towards this Guided Pathways with registration and how the questions are getting fielded.
President Tomaneng requested an endorsement from Roundtable Committee members.
Jennifer Lenahan motioned to approve and endorse the Guided Pathways Assessment Tool.

Second by: Brenda Johnson

All in favor

Abstentions:  None

	4. Faculty Prioritization

	Facilitated by: Claudia Abadia
Document: 2017 BCC Faculty Prioritization Results
Referencing the 2017 BCC Faculty Prioritization Results handout, Claudia stated that they don’t know how many positions they will be getting.  She reported that it was an interesting process and very data driven.

· They had to look at a lot of information; productivity for the year and semester along with part-time to full-time ratio.
· They took that data and divided it into fifths and then assigned points.

· They also looked at where the department was in terms of the college goal of 17.5 for productivity, and then looking at 4.9% above.

She has all of this information in a spreadsheet that had to be edited multiple times noting that once a single piece of information was edited in the spreadsheet the entire spreadsheet had to be changed. 
· Examples:
· There was a question about Business: Do you have 3 full-timers?  Answer:  “No”. 
· In this case it was counted as one full-timer because of what the person taught.

· English: 6 vs. 7 full-timers.
The last category that was looked at was the presentations of each department at the Department Chair meeting on Friday, December 1st.

· They each had five minutes to give a presentation.

· If time permitted within the five minutes, people were allowed to ask questions.

President Tomaneng added that the presentations are very rich; the chairs take a lot of time in terms of justifying the need and weaving in the data. She stated it would be great in the future if we could let those narratives come out and similarly with Classified Prioritization that we will be getting back to in the spring, it is important for more in our community to hear about what the departments are doing and why we are requesting positions.  President Tomaneng acknowledged that we know we are understaffed across all areas.
Just as a reminder the two faculty retirements were noted from the last academic year; Juana Alicia Araiza, Art Department and Allene Young, Counseling. There is also an upcoming retirement in the Business Department for this academic year, Jayne Matthews.  They will work hard to fill those vacancies. 

Claudia mentioned that Counseling has to be adjusted because it is deemed to be unfair to look at their productivity ratio as the bulk of counselors do not teach classes.  They are ranked mostly on the narrative.

At the Academic Senate meeting when this was forwarded for approval, it was approved given that there would be a change in where the Counseling position ranked because it will make a difference for the process in the next academic year. The change will probably move Counseling a couple of spots higher; however, it has not been reworked yet.
Q.  It was asked why Math was not listed in the prioritization.

Response: Math has a new full-timer and they did not request a position.

· Some departments chose to withdraw a position request.

· History initially put in a request and withdrew it.

· Similarly, Computer Science has supported a Multimedia Arts position that has qualifications for computer science classes.

A motion was made by Jason Cifra to endorse the 2017 BCC Faculty Prioritization results with the adjustment that will be made for Counseling.

Second by: Barbara Godoy

All in favor

Abstentions: None

	5. Integrated Plan

	Facilitated by: Jason Cifra

Documents: 2017-19 BCC Integrated Plan Executive Summary and 2017-19 BCC Integrated Plan Submission Final
The main document will not be reviewed. They are posted in the Ed Committee webpage and attendees were encouraged to read over them and send any comments to VPSS Cifra via email. Key updates from the last meeting will be shared along with any other changes received.  The big change is in the Executive Summary.  The budget for 2015-2016 for the District is now included. They have created a system with the District, pending any agreements with the Presidents and the Chancellor about Equity Fund, they will be reporting to us about how much they will be getting and also how they are breaking it down by cost. How much they are spending in personnel, materials, marketing, etc.

· They are also instituting with the District is that they are aligning their expenditures to our campus goals. 
· This will not be submitted until January so there is still some formatting being done for ease of read and presentation.  
· A summary memo will also be added for the Board.

· President Tomaneng commented that the summary memo should outline the process and how it has been brought to Shared Governance.

Hermia Yam noted a correction for the District budget, the object code 1000 should be Academic rather than Classified, on page 3 and also on page 4 for 2016-2017.
Brenda Johnson asked for clarification of the budget for the District Equity Budget; asking if that is just BCC’s contribution.

Response:  Yes.  Each of the other colleges received their portion.  We all have different goals so their budgets will align with their goals.

It was noted by President Tomaneng that in the Executive Summary it has Berkeley CC and in this document it has BCC for the acronym.  She recommended that we be consistent and noted that most of us use BCC. This was noted to be one of the formatting changes mentioned earlier by VPSS Cifra.

This led to a discussion on whether “BCC” as a stand-alone provides enough information about Berkeley City College statewide.
Comments:

· No. We need to get our name out there as Berkeley City College.

· When visiting other institutions and asked where they are from, the response is always Berkeley City College, never BCC.

· In literature it is standard practice to put Berkeley City College (BCC).

· Berkeley CC doesn’t sit well with me.

· If there is not another college that uses “BCC” we can leverage it and launch BCC as a social media platform.

· We have been using #WeAreBCC for a few months.

· Statewide or nationally it is customary to say Berkeley City College.

Going back to the document, the following edits were noted.
· The State Board of Governors changed Career Technical Education (CTE) to Career Education (CE) – provided by Joseph Bielanski, Jr.
· In BSI, English is 264, not 164 – provided by Lisa Cook.

Claudia Abadia moved to approve the Integrated Plan for 2017-2019.

Second by: Hermia Yam

All in favor

Abstentions: None

	6. Mid-Term Report

	Facilitated by: Jason Cifra

Document referenced: 2018 BCC Midterm Report
In addition to the updates received VPSS Cifra has also compiled the evidence in a sheet that will be submitted electronically.

· Added was evidence for our team recommendation in the form of a pdf sharing the communication of our new hire, Phoumy Sayavong.

· A summary memo will be added and formatting will be done; including the use of our new open book logo.
· Feedback has been received regarding some of the learning outcomes.
· The team recommendation timeline regarding the hiring of our Institutional Research Analyst to strengthen assessments.

· Timing of the Milvia project evidence. 
In regards to the new logo, President Tomaneng noted that we need to ensure that we add the 1974 establishment date back. She will have the graphic design people provide us with a few different versions with the date established and give it to VPSS Cifra.
Q. Barbara Des Rochers asked why we changed the logo.

Response:  President Tomaneng stated that it is not that we are launching a new branding but we are starting to do early stages of it around reviewing the website. There will be a presentation from Barbara Godoy in January. The Chancellors had hired consultants to look at the websites across the district.  This logo emerged from the work she had been doing on advancement. She has been updating President’s Circle and fundraising materials and that is how it has been noticed and pulled out.  It is not President Tomaneng rebranding the logo as that is a larger process to do that.
There is not a new branding campaign. Different templates are being used for modernization but they align to the official logo. There is a possibility to move to adopt the logo in January if other departments want to start using it.

Returning back to the mid-term report, Academic Senate President commented that she likes having a list of acronyms included but also advised that the first instance of use is spelled out followed by the acronym in parenthesis.
VPSS requested endorsement of the Midterm Report document pending minor edits and content formatting in addition to adding a summary memo for the Board.

Lisa Cook asked about the job placement rates and why we only report for two programs.

Response:  VPSS Cifra asked this question to faculty senate.  There is a website for CTE and they report some data but for the rest of the programs there isn’t a consistent source of data for job placement.  This is the two that was reported at the 2017 annual data.
Barbara Des Rochers agreed that the State websites does not have all of the information and stated that for the biotechnology program they have CTE stars for high placement and that data is there with the State.  She stated that it would be nice to have a 3rd one in there.  VPSS Cifra asked her to send it to him if she has at least the three years, and he will add it.

For uniformity on page 12 under Student Learning Outcomes Assessment Kelly stated that under “Number of outcomes assessed”, it should read, “Number of Institutional Outcomes Assessed”. VPSS Cifra explained that it is their template and he didn’t want to change it.
Lisa feels we should explain why there are only two programs there and note that these have the best data and the college will work to gather more.

Joseph asked where the data came from.

· Part of it is from what we reported in our Annual Report in 2017.

· It came from the CTE website and the information was sent to Phoumy and Dean Francisco Gamez to mine it.

· He looked at the State Chancellor’s Office website, CTE.
· It’s the reporting tool for the placement.

· They are still developing that tool; it is not comprehensive.

Lisa Cook moved to endorse the Mid-Term Report

Second by: Jennifer Lenahan

Call to question:  Referencing the Annual Fiscal Report Data on page 13, Barbara Des Rochers asked if this is our reserve or the district.
Response: It is a district reserve. VPSS Cifra added that the data is for the reporting period 2014, 2015 and 2016 so those numbers in the past may be very different from our current situation.
· The Annual Fiscal Report Data is all district information. 

· It is the district report that is submitted each year.
· The district turns in the report for each of the colleges.

· President Tomaneng agrees with Barbara that maybe we need to indicate that it is the District Annual Fiscal Report Data.

· VPSS Cifra will add Peralta Community College District to the title. 

· Recommended that the next time the group meets with Annette Dambrosio, let them know that we are going to make the change

· Recommended to identify what data is Berkeley City College and what data is district information.

Regarding the United States Department of Education (USDE) official cohort Student Loan Default Rate section on page 14 it was asked would percentages be entered for 2015 and 2016.
Response: The 3-year rates are not available for 2015 and 2016 as these cohorts are still in progress.  The reporting will not be completed until after the respective 3 years.

Because we are not taking the report to the Board until February, President Tomaneng recommended that the Roundtable Committee take another look at the report in terms of the feedback and recommendations received.

Lisa Cook moved to recall the Motion on the table.
The Motion was recalled by Roundtable Committee co-chair Kelly Pernell.

The report will be sent to BCC-FAS as well as referenced at the Spring Flex Day.

	7. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (reported by Kelly Pernell)
· Approved the Guided Pathways Self-Assessment

· Endorsed the Integrated Plan

· Passed a resolution honoring the life and work of Carol Copenhagen.

· Would like to request assistance from the Office of Instruction in printing out the resolution on quality paper.

· Will get a frame and present it to Fabian Banga to give to Carol’s family.

· The District’s Distance Education Committee is rolling out a Distance Ed Plan with the idea that local colleges will adopt that as an overarching plan with modifications for each individual college.

· Working on improving the Distance Ed Coordinator to have someone to be a Distance Ed Coordinator in training. 

· Plan to do this in the Spring.

· The SLO Coordinator position which has reassign time is going to be up for election again because it is at the 2-year mark for expiration where it has to be opened up to interested faculty.

· Still working on upgrading their articles, the shared governance manual and bylaws to more accurately reflect their Senate make-up.

· Classified Senate (reported by Jennifer Lenahan)
· They didn’t have a planning meeting because of Thanksgiving.
· They had the Slices Survey presented by Catherine Nichols and Tiffany Taylor.

· It was a lot of good information that they weren’t aware of.

· In the Spring they will do their Classified Prioritization process.

· She asked President Tomaneng if they are getting additional staffing or will there be a hold on new hires.

Response: 
· The status is that right now there is not a hiring freeze which is something recommended at a previous Board Meeting.

· There will be a strategy that will be communicated out to the entire district as to how we will handle the savings that we need to find in order to build back our reserves.

· To her, it means that most likely we will not have growth positions or any funding for growth positions across employee groups.

· Nothing has been given to her in terms of if any of the vacant positions will not be opened for hiring.

· The PIO position should be externally posted and has already gone through the internal.

· Similarly the Curriculum and Student Outcomes Assessment Specialist is out right now in terms of internal.

· The District Classified Senate is revamping their charter and bylaws
· Roberto Gonzalez is still the Interim District Classified Senate President.

· They are attempting to get that support up again and increase attendance at the District Classified Senate meetings.

· Attendance was extremely low at her first District Classified Senate meeting.

· By serving on Professional Development as a Classified, they get $500.

· She is trying to figure out a way to give it to Classified Senate.

· She is not sure what they can do and it is currently being researched.

· Classified does not have funding to do things for Classified staff.

President Tomaneng recommended that at the next Leadership Meeting or prior that she meets with the Academic Senate and Classified Senate presidents to take a look at what some of the needs are and maybe she can find something to help for incentivizing.

Associated Students of Berkeley City College
No representation.


	8. Announcements

	wilHoliday Party, Thursday, December 14th at 12:30 pm.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, January 29, 2018, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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